
 
 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
Governance, Nominations and Human Resources Committee (GNHR) 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Minutes of the Public Session of the Meeting of May 25, 2023 

2:00 p.m. to 2:51 p.m. Videoconference 
 

Attendees:  Maria Saros (Chair), Laura Elliott, Mitch Frazer, Kori Kingsbury, Steven 
Murphy, Dwight Thompson 

 
Regrets: Trevin Stratton 
 
Staff:  Jamie Bruno, Sarah Cantrell, Barbara Hamilton, Krista Hester, Lori 

Livingston, Kimberley McCartney, Andrew Sunstrum, Lauren Turner 
 
1. Call to Order 
 The Chair called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. and read aloud the land 

acknowledgement. 
 
2. Agenda 
 Upon a motion duly made by L. Elliott and seconded by K. Kingsbury, the  

Agenda, including the contents of the consent agenda, was approved as 
presented. 

 
3. Conflict of Interest Declaration 
 There was none. 
 
4. Chair’s Remarks 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting, noting that it is the last of an eventful 
academic year. She thanked the Committee, the University leadership and the 
Secretariat for their hard work this year. 

 
5. President’s Remarks 

The President provided updates on the renewals of the Vice-President, Research 
& Innovation (VPRI) and the Provost and Vice-President, Academic. The renewal 
committee for the Provost is being assembled; the VPRI has submitted a vision 
document on which anonymized feedback is being collected for renewal advisory 
committee review. He shared that Ontario Tech’s Sara Rijkenberg placed second 
in the Ontario 3 Minute Thesis challenge and will go on to the national competition 
in November. He closed by noting that the tent is up on Polonsky Commons for 
Convocation on June 7-9, 2023. 
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6.  Governance 
6.1 Board Schedule 2023-2024 

The Chair presented the Board Schedule 2023-2024, noting that the dates spaced 
more evenly across the calendar year were prepared in response to Governor 
feedback on scheduling. The Committee briefly discussed the two possible 
calendars for 2023-2024, finding both acceptable. A Committee member 
requested that a schedule of campus activities be shared with Governors if 
possible. 

 
6.2 Annual Board & Committee Practices Assessment Results 

The Chair made opening remarks on the Annual Board & Committee Practices 
Assessment Results (the “Results”), noting that this is the first set compiled since 
2021. The Chair commented on the response rates, which K. McCartney confirmed 
were lower than in the past. K. McCartney then shared common themes across 
the Results, noting positivity around engagement at meetings, and a desire to 
increase opportunities for generative, strategic discussions. She commented on 
opportunities for improvement, such as ensuring that Board materials are focused 
and pithy. She shared some other areas of strength for the Board, including 
productive conversations, focused meetings, and a sense of pride about serving 
on the Board of Governors. She noted that Board comments reflected a desire to 
be more engaged or to advocate on issues of importance to the University. This 
echoes sentiments from governors expressed at the the recent Strategic Retreat. 
In feedback about Committee service, she noted some room for improvement in 
the understanding of terms of reference; she advised that this could be addressed 
via orientation. Highlighted Committee achievements included the move to a 3-
year budgeting cycle, the evolution of risk reporting, and positive relationships with 
University staff. She closed by advising the Committee that the Secretariat would 
like to revise the assessment tool for 2023/2024 by (i) shortening and focusing it; 
(ii) combining Board and Committee assessments; and (iii) adding questions about 
Board/Committee Chair efficacy.  

 
A discussion then ensued on the Results. The Committee discussed the 
distribution of responses, with the Secretariat confirming that there were no big 
surprises in the data. With respect to materials, the University Secretary expressed 
the view that they represent a constant drive for improvement rather than an 
achievable state of perfection. A member commented on the various ways that 
Governors can contribute to meetings; some prefer to speak only when there is a 
strong point to make. General support was expressed for opportunities like the 
Strategic Retreat for Governors to interact in a more relaxed environment. The 
Committee expressed support for the revisions to the assessment tool proposed 
by the Secretariat. 

 
6.3 Review of EDI Statement 

The University Secretary presented the Review of the EDI Statement. She 
provided an overview of the development of the EDI Statement, highlighting that it 
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was intended to be a living document. Following a brief discussion, the Committee 
chose not to make changes to the EDI Statement but directed that a scan of the 
sector be conducted and that the EDI Statement be shared with the new Assistant 
Vice-President, Diversity, Inclusion and Belonging. 

 
6.4 Annual Consolidated Human Rights Report 

A. Sunstrum presented the Annual Consolidated Human Rights Report (the 
“Report”). He drew the Committee’s attention to the increase in activity when the 
mask mandate was introduced at the University, noting that numbers are 
consistent with three years ago outside of that consideration. He noted an increase 
in the number of consultations requested with the Human Rights Office. He 
regarded this as a positive development as early engagement and escalation 
avoidance are objectives of his Office. He reminded the Committee of the Human 
Rights Office’s integration with the Student Sexual Violence program and the move 
towards centralized disclosure and ensuring that students are provided with all 
required supports in one place. He closed by advising the Committee that an 
updated gender-based violence training module has been deployed to employees 
and will be rolled out to students in September. He noted that the training may 
drive an increase in cases through improved awareness of the Human Rights 
Office. 
 
The Chair thanked A. Sunstrum for his report, commenting on the improvements 
in the Report. In response to a question about concerns and issues, A. Sunstrum 
advised that the increase in creed-based claims did not concern him as the cause 
– the mask mandate – was readily identifiable. In response to a question about 
disability and accommodation, A. Sunstrum advised that the Human Rights Office 
is consulted by Student Accessibility Services when complex accommodations are 
required for students as well as by Human Resources in the course of 
administering the accommodation procedures for employees. He noted that none 
of the consultation engagements have resulted in investigations; preventive 
measures have been effective. In response to a question, A. Sunstrum advised 
that Student Life would be responsible for administering participation surveys, if 
any, to students. 

 
7. Consent Agenda 
7.1 Minutes of the Public Session of the Meeting of March 30, 2023 
7.2 Annual Pension Plan Report 
7.3 GNHR Annual Board Report 
  
8. Adjournment  

Upon a motion duly made by K. Kingsbury, the public session adjourned at 2:51 
p.m.  

 
Lauren Turner, University Secretary 


